To: Connecticut Siting Council

Re: Docket #373

From: David S. Lampert, intervenor



June 23, 2010

Dear Mr. Phelps,

I am writing to you regarding Docket #373 about the application by AT&T et al. to construct a cell tower at St. Matthew Lutheran Church, 228 Lovely Street.

I must express to you how flabbergasted I am by the applicants' recent proposals to the Siting Council to significantly change the location, construction, and technical scope of the proposed tower from what was previously approved by the Siting Council.

The crucial issues of safety and aesthetics were carefully considered by the Siting Council during a thorough public review as it evaluated detailed proposals for tower location, construction, and technical scope, which included testimony from the community and Town of Avon and (especially) nearest residents. The proposed changes would essentially ignore the Council's previous rulings and would seem to require a reopening of the review process to reweigh the potential impacts on these issues.

The meticulous attention to process and precision of the written record are fundamental to the rule of law. The applicants' recent proposals evince to me their manipulation of and lack of good faith in this legal review process. Therefore I urge the Siting Council to include the utmost legal precautions with respect to the applicants' faithful adherence to its rulings and intentions.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

David S. Lampert (intervenor)

David S. Lampert 4 Clearwater Ct Avon CT 06001